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PUBLIC NOTICE 

HEALTH 

HEALTH SYSTEMS BRANCH 

DIVISION OF CERTIFICATE OF NEED AND LICENSING 

OFFICE OF CERTIFICATE OF NEED AND HEALTHCARE FACILITY LICENSURE 

Notice of Cancellation of Call for Applications for Certificates of Need for 

Psychiatric Beds and Services 

 

Take notice that, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq., particularly 26:2H-7c, 

and N.J.A.C. 8:33, the Department of Health (Department) hereby cancels the call for 

applications, due February 1, 2015, for certificates of need for psychiatric beds and 

services in accordance with N.J.A.C. 8:33-4.1(a)2.  The Department, in consultation 

with the Division of Mental Health and Addiction Services of the Department of Human 

Services, has monitored the need for new and expanded open and closed unit 

psychiatric beds and services, and has determined that there is no indication of present 

need for additional beds and services for this population.  Therefore, in accordance 

with N.J.A.C. 8:33-4.1(a), the Department has determined to cancel the call for 

applications for certificates of need for beds and services for this population. 

The Department, in consultation with the Division of Mental Health and Addiction 

Services of the Department of Human Services, will continue to monitor the need for 

new and expanded open and closed unit psychiatric beds and services and will issue a 

call for applications for certificates of need for beds and services for this population in 



2 

 

future if need becomes indicated.  In accordance with N.J.A.C. 8:33-4.1(a)2, the next 

scheduled deadline for the submission of applications for certificates of need for 

psychiatric beds and services is February 1, 2017. 

 


